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Con Edison Reports Asbestos Found in Debris From Midtown Steam-Main Rupture

July 19, 2007

NEW YORK, NY, Jul 19, 2007 (MARKET WIRE via COMTEX News Network) -- Con Edison (NYSE: ED) -- Following yesterday's
steam-main rupture at Lexington Avenue and 41st Street, Con Edison and the New York City Department of Environmental
Protection (DEP) conducted extensive air monitoring in the area and tested numerous samples of muddy debris for the presence
of asbestos. Air monitoring confirmed no airborne asbestos, however, several of the numerous samples of muddy debris taken
from the area were found to contain asbestos.

Anyone who was in that area around 6 p.m. who has dust or debris on clothing or belongings should put them in a plastic bag and bring it to the Con
Edison customer service van parked at the corner of Madison Avenue and 42nd Street. The van will be at that location for the next several days from 7
a.m. to 9 p.m. Con Edison will arrange for the safe disposal of these items. Customer care personnel will be available to help people fill out a
reimbursement request.

The New York City Department of Health (DOH) has a fact sheet that provides additional information about asbestos. Visit the DOH Web site for more
information by clicking on the following link: http://home2.nyc.gov/html/doh/html/ei/eiasbest.shtml.

Approximately 400 specially trained Con Edison employees and certified contractors, in conjunction with the NYC Department of Environmental
Protection (DEP), worked through the night: performing tests on muddy debris and monitoring the air. Together with the DEP, the company has
developed a comprehensive plan to remove muddy debris from buildings, streets and vehicles.

Crews also cleaned muddy debris from Third Avenue between 40th and 42nd Streets. The company is working to restore service to electric feeder
cables and is running temporary cables. In addition, crews excavated and inspected the gas system for possible damage. Fire trucks that responded
to the event were decontaminated.
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